BF Steering Committee Minutes 26 January, 2005 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Scott Schulte, Roxie Campbell, John Knudsen. 

Meeting ran 3 hours
Staff Progress Report:

The invite postcards for the Open House have been mailed.

MDC has the opportunity to apply for some federal funding to help non-game, non-endangered wildlife. There was a meeting Bill, Roxie, and Terry attended hosted by MDC to do some brainstorming about what area should be chosen, what are the priorities, and who are potential partners.  The group decided to use the Bonne Femme Watershed, and many of the priorities were stream-related.


Terry did a lot of work on the Stakeholder issues: renumbering them, adding complete sentences to Cheavens’, finding out which issues are not included in Cheavens’ and adding where appropriate.  This cleaned-up version of Cheavens’ list will be sent to him to see how it fits with his original designation. 

Terry is getting familiar with new Adobe publishing software, as well as the HEC-HMS hydrologic modeling software that AES is using.


Terry is meeting with Pam Spencer this Friday to discuss the watershed tour for gifted students.

Conservation Development opportunity:

There is a possibility for partnering on a conservation development off of Barry Rd. The site is 48 acres, the landowner plans on living next to it, is already planning on doing some innovative, good sewer techniques (subsurface drip, no discharge), and having lots of open space.  It seems like a good opportunity, and we decided to pursue it. 
Open House:


The event is posted on several community calendars, a press release is drafted, and Terry has appointments to be on several radio shows. We discussed briefly the displays; Boone County Regional Sewer District, Community Stormwater Project, and Friends of Rock Bridge confirmed they are displaying; Ashland said they aren’t displaying but will come; and I haven’t heard yet from Soil and Water Conservation District and Chouteau Grotto.  The 319 program will have a display and bring their enviroscape (physical landscape model), Rock Bridge will have their karst flow model, and we’ll have lots of maps (with descriptions when necessary) and some basics about our project. 

When discussing the food, we realized it might difficult to meet County Health Dept. standards, so we decided to go with a caterer instead of preparing it ourselves. We’ll still provide drinks. 
Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis:


It was mentioned that there was a phone call several weeks ago with AES about the natural system functions.  They stated they would get the rationale and methods fleshed out over the next few weeks so that we can work with it with our Stakeholders.  There was a brief discussion about how to proceed with build-out analysis, and we decided to wait to hear what AES is doing and help them.
Stakeholder Committee:


We talked about mapping out the Stakeholders’ work at their next few meetings.  Although the exact order remains to be seen (depending on what we receive from AES), the broader topics to be covered are: the plan outline, a short description of the first chapter, weighting of the natural systems functions, and sorting through the various scientific studies. 

Next Steering Committee Meeting: 

March 4th, 9 a.m., Room 139.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Terry Frueh on Feb. 24th, 2005.

